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Jan. 14, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 10:32 a.m. Present were: Brenda, Patty E, Betty, Wilma, Marlee,
Pat Y., Vicki, Connie, Lois, Brooke, Linda R., Donna, Sunny and Hazel.
~Rev. Vicki offered the opening prayer.
~Betty was hostess and provided a wonderful brunch of ham/egg casserole, biscuits and fruit which was
much enjoyed by all. Many thanks Betty.
~Linda Rockhey was introduced and welcomed. She has accepted the job of St. Hugh Church Treasurer.
~Sunday Coffee Hour sheet was circulated for volunteer hosts. Attendance sheet was passed, as well as
the “Piggy” for monetary contributions.
~Minutes of Nov., 2018 were read and approved as read.
~Treasurer’s Report was given indicating a current balance of $612. 10. It was voted and approved to
add Marlee Cambell’s name, as new Treasurer for ECW, to the bank signatory list.
~COC report was given by Sunny. In Dec., 2018, 84 Food Boxes were distributed by the Coalition. Six
churches are members of the COC. Although not members, many business concerns in Belfair
contribute funds and help throughout the year.
~Altar Guild Chair, Brooke, reported meeting the pastor of the new church, Agua Viva. They have a
large membership of which many are children. He reported a need of crayons for the children. They
will be opening a thrift store which will offer furniture and clothing in addition to the usual items.
~Lois reported that everything regarding the kitchen is going well. She will buy less expensive coffee
for regular use. Betty is helping by keeping the half-&-half purchased on a timely basis.
~Connie moved and it was seconded, that the check of $150. donated to ECW by JoAnn Myer, be
designated for use by the St. Hugh Scholarship Fund.
~Rev. Vicki spoke regarding the Opioid Meeting to be at St. Hugh on Jan. 18 at 2:00 p.m. Christina
Shinna from the Public health Dept. is the featured speaker. Rev. Vicki asked for volunteers to bring
cookies for refreshment: responding were Betty, Connie and Wilma.
~It was discussed and agreed to have pulled pork w/buns and fruit for lunch at the Annual meeting to be
held on Jan. 27, 2019.
~The St. Hugh budget is short-funded. Presented for consideration by Connie was a suggestion to offer
St. Hugh a portion from the ECW Patio and Holiday Bazaar receipts. A final decision will be made

after the sales are completed. Continued on page 3
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Continued from page 2 ECW Minutes

~For the Mardi Gras event to be held on Shrove Tues., March 5th, Wilma will contact The Music
Dept. at the High School regarding a jazz performance by students. Sign Up sheets for southern food
dishes will be available.

~Connie suggested that ECW consider holding the May luncheon at St. Andrews. This was discussed
and met with approval - reservations are needed and will be made at the proper time.

Patty brought up a concern about the hand soap in the bathrooms. The fixed dispensers under the
sink grow bacteria and spread disease. She suggested, and this will be done, that plastic soap
dispensers be purchased and placed on the counter for users.

~Additional discussions were conducted, without resolution or vote: Christmas tree decoration; ways
to improve patio & Bazaar revenue; improve advertising for same; sending birthday cards to ECW
members, additional entertainment for Mardi Gras, icing of parking lot, etc.

~The meeting was adjourned by co-chairs, Brenda and Patty at 12:18 p.m.

Respectfully signed,

Secretary Hazel Dinius
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St . Hugh Sout

Hugs to al

Living Well, Dying Well: Planning the Last Chapter of Your Life
Saturday, February 23, 2019 | St An d r e wigcapal Ehurch - Seattle | 9:00 am - 2:30 pm

Cost: $20 per person, includes lunch and resources

Register online: https://living-well-dying-well.eventbrite.com
Registration deadline: Feb. 18, 2019

How will you and your loved ones make decisions that respect your autonomy and enhance
your human dignity in the last chapter of your life?

Explore these questions with Bishop Rickel, Dean Steve Thomason, health professionals, attorneys
and area clergy. They will share stories, and provide medical, legal and spiritual tools and guidance.
Bishop Rickel will lead a reflection after showingt h e $pedking offDying. d&veryone who attends
will receive the Life Planning Manual, a very good tool developed by our diocese. Join us!

Workshop sponsored by the Life Planning Ministry of the Cathedral Foundation of the Diocese of
Olympia




